
 
 

 
 
 
 

January 3, 2017 
 
Honorable Frank Fogleman <Email: jshempert.waterdept@yahoo.com> 
City of Marion 
P.O. Box 717 
Marion, AR    72364 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0021971, AFIN 18-00110 
 Delinquent Discharge Monitoring Report 
 
Dear Mayor Fogleman: 
 
The Department has reviewed the above referenced permit and determined the 
Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR) for the monitoring period of 09/2016; Discharge 
Number 002-Q has not been submitted as required.  
 
Please submit the complete DMR as soon as possible. Email a copy to 
pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us and mail the original. The DMR should be received by the 
Department no later than January 10, 2017, in order to avoid formal enforcement 
action. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please 
contact me at (501) 682-0664, or via e-mail pemberton@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 

Layne Pemberton 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, Enforcement Branch 
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